
A regular meeting of the Shoshone Municipal Water Joint Powers Board was held at its Water Treatment Plant, March 10, 2014, at 10:00 a.m.


PRESENT:

Bryan Lee, Craig Sorenson, Don Richards, Jim Mentock,  



  Steve Miller, and Jim Hillberry
                   ABSENT:

   J.R. Gonzales

 
ALSO PRESENT: Craig Barsness, Dave Midthun, and Susanne Lee

Minutes
Chairman Miller called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. by asking for approval of the minutes of the February 10, 2014 board meeting.  Jim Mentock made a motion to approve the minutes of the February 10, 2014 board meeting as printed.  Second by Bryan Lee.  AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Richards, Mentock, Miller, and Hillberry.  NAY: none. Motion carried.
Bills List
A list of the bills was presented.  Chairman Miller asked for approval of the March 10, 2014 bills list totaling $36,065.45.  There was brief discussion regarding the bills.  Bryan Lee made a motion to approve the bills as listed.  Second by Don Richards.  AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Richards, Mentock, Miller, and Hillberry.   NAY: none. Motion carried.
Public Comments
Chairman Miller asked for public comments.  There were no public comments.
(Craig Sorenson arrived at 10:10 a.m.)

Employee Benefits & Personnel Policies Manual
The Manager presented the draft manual of SMP’s current Employee Benefits and Personnel Policies. None of the current policies and benefits has substantially changed – the manual just represents putting various policies and benefit statements into one book. The manual has been reviewed by our attorney, Tracy Copenhaver. He also has added a section clarifying that “Policies are not a contract” and further explaining our “at will” employment status. There was brief discussion of the manual. The Manager will bring the final draft of the manual to the April board meeting for final approval.

Cash Reserves Policy
The Manager presented a revised draft of the Cash Reserves Policy. There was brief discussion of the various scenarios. Don Richards made a motion to approve the Manager’s recommendation of a total cash reserves goal of $6,375,000.00, representing 1.5 years of Debt Service (approximately $1,875,000.00), 2 years of O & M (approximately $4,000,000.00), and $500,000.00 for the Sinking Fund with the provision that any excess reserves above the goal, available on September 30th each year (after loan payments have been made on September 9th each year) may be used to pay down debt. Second by Jim Hillberry. AYE: Lee, Richards, Miller and Hillberry. NAY: Sorenson and Mentock. Motion carried.
WAM-JPIC Ballot
There was brief discussion regarding the slate of candidates for the four open seats on the WAM-JPIC Board of Directors. Don Richards made a motion to cast our votes for Brian Dickson and Phil Hinds for the Town Seat/Three Year Term positions, Mark Pring for the At-Large Seat/Three Year Term position, and Craig Frederick for the Town Seat/Two Year Term position. Second by Craig Sorenson. AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Richards, Mentock, Miller, and Hillberry.   NAY: none. Motion carried. 

Control Systems Improvements, Phase II Upgrade (SCADA upgrade)
The Manager presented the engineer’s service agreement. It has been read and approved by our attorney, Tracy Copenhaver. Bryan Lee made a motion to approve the engineer’s service agreement for the Control Systems Improvements, Phase II Upgrade project and to authorize the Chairman to sign the agreement. Second by Craig Sorenson. AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Richards, Mentock, Miller, and Hillberry.   NAY: none. Motion carried.

Preliminary FY-2015 Budget
The Manager reviewed the proposed FY-2015 preliminary budget. There was brief discussion of the proposed budget. The proposed budget will be mailed on March 12, 2014 to all entities we serve for their review. The final budget will be brought up again for discussion and approval at the May and June board meetings.
CPO Report
The Chief Operator gave an overview of the Monthly Production Summary report. There was brief discussion regarding the report. February production was up at 2.5 MGD over January’s 2.3 MGD, likely because February was a colder month. Plant personnel replaced a flow meter on the Deaver-Frannie spur at PCS#6. The Chief Operator thanked the City of Cody for helping us with parts for repairs when the project encountered additional problems.
Manager’s Report

The Manager reported that WYO-STAR interest for February was slightly up at 0.2986% over January’s 0.2733%. Water use is up 4.2% over last February but still down 8.3% for the fiscal year. Property insurance Request for Quotes will be mailed this month, with the board making a decision about those quotes at the June meeting. The LGLP insurance renewal was sent in last week; the payment for that item will be on the June bills list.

Other Business
There was no other business to report.

At 11:23 a.m., Jim Hillberry made a motion that the meeting be adjourned.  Second by Craig Sorenson.  AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Richards, Mentock, Miller, and Hillberry.   NAY: none. Motion carried. Motion carried.


Attest:
   

Chairman

Secretary

